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Governments,	tech	companies	and	other	stakeholders	should	refrain	from	using,	supporting,	or	
amplifying	disinformation	and	hate	speech	for	any	purpose.		
	

Governments	should	guarantee	a	free,	viable,	independent,	and	plural	media	landscape,	with	
strong	protections	for	journalists.	
	

Digital	platforms	should	ensure	safety	and	privacy	by	design	in	all	products,	alongside	
consistent	application	of	policies	and	resources	across	countries	and	languages.	
	

All	stakeholders	should	take	urgent	and	immediate	measures	to	ensure	that	all	AI	applications	
are	safe,	secure,	responsible	and	ethical,	and	comply	with	human	rights	obligations.	
	
Tech	companies	should	move	away	from	business	models	that	prioritize	engagement	above	
human	rights,	privacy,	and	safety.		
	

Advertisers	and	digital	platforms	should	ensure	that	ads	are	not	placed	next	to	online	mis-	or	
disinformation	or	hate	speech,	and	that	ads	containing	disinformation	are	not	promoted.	
	

Digital	platforms	should	ensure	meaningful	transparency	and	allow	researchers	and	academics	
access	to	data,	while	respecting	user	privacy.	
	

The	policy	brief	is	the	latest	in	a	series	based	on	proposals	contained	in	Our	Common	Agenda,	
the	Secretary-General’s	2021	report	that	outlines	a	vision	for	future	global	cooperation	and	
multilateral	action.		

Together,	the	briefs	are	intended	to	inform	discussions	ahead	of	the	SDG	Summit	in	September,	
marking	the	midpoint	towards	achieving	the	Sustainable	Development	Goals,	and	the	related	
Summit	of	the	Future	next	year.		
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